MINUTES OF YSBYTY YSTWYTH COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON 11TH NOVEMBER 2019 IN THE VILLAGE HALL
Present; Cllr’s, Peter White, Sheena Duller, Gwyneth Davies, Eifion Smith, Christian Pateman and Clare Rooke.

Apologies were received from Cllr’s Ifan Jones Evans and Gary Davies.

Also present was Councillor Ifan Davies.

Minutes of the previous meeting were agreed to be a true record, proposed by Cllr Sheena Duller and seconded by Cllr Gwyneth Davies.

Matters Arising.

· Fly Tipping, Cllr Sheena Duller reported that there is no evidence of new fly tipping in the mine shaft near Penygwaith. The No Fly Tipping signs are still in place at the location. Situation to be monitored.

· Statement of Returns, The clerk has returned the completed Statement of Returns showing nil expenses for councillors for year ending March 2019.
· Chapel House and Vestry, Concerns have been raised again about the safety of the Chapel Vestry in Ysbyty Ystwyth. There are loose tiles on the roof coming off and landing in peoples gardens. The clerk was asked to report the concerns to Ceredigion County Council’s Building Control section.
· Grit Bin Heol Maesglas, the grit bin on Heol Maesglas has not been replaced. The clerk will chase this up.
· War Memorial, Cllr Eifion Smith reported that the builder he had been in touch with advised that any work on the war memorial should be put on hold until the weather improves. He would give us a quote in the spring.                                                           Cllr Chris Pateman has contacted another company who specialise in restoration of War Memorials asking for a price.
Correspondence.

· General Election, The clerk has received posters to do with the General Election on the 12th December to display on notice boards and public areas within the community.
AOB.

· Footpath, It was mentioned that the footpath known as Jacobs Ladder leading from Huanfa to the Old Post Office needs clearing. Also the timber on the bench near the bus stop in Pontrhydygroes need replacing. The clerk was asked to get quotes for this work.
· LDP. The chairman asked Cllr Ifan Davies if there was an update on the Local Development Plan. Cllr Davies reported that the plan is still in its early stages.
· Boundaries Commission. Councillor Davies informed the councillors that Ponthrydfendigaid Ward have now amalgamated with Tregaron Ward. Ysbyty Ystwyth still remain in the Lledrod Ward. This will take place in the next local elections. The next step will be a review of Community Council wards.
Attendance. The clerk once again voiced his concern about the poor attendance record of some councillors along with late or no correspondence to inform the clerk of their unavailability. The clerk usually sends a reminder to councillors a couple of days before the next meeting asking to confirm attendance. Minutes and a second reminder are sent on the weekend before the meeting to serve as a second reminder. However there have been a number of occasions when meetings have been cancelled last minute because of lack of numbers. The clerk was asked to remind councillors of their obligations.
